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· I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

· Metro Bus Service Changes Start June 26

· Regional Connector Project

I-405 Sepulveda Pass Improvements Project

In efforts to spread the word as far as possible in advance to the motoring public regarding the planned closure of the I-405 the weekend of July 16-17, Metro Media Relations, in conjunction with Caltrans, has issued a news release announcing that 64 Changeable Message Signs (CMS) have begun displaying information about the closure on most Los Angeles County freeways. The CMS notices began appearing Friday, June 10 and will be in effect every weekend until two weeks before the closure; at that time, the message will be displayed around the clock.  More than 30 additional signs will be placed at freeway locations as the closure nears. Approximately 40 to 50 such signs also will be posted on various surface streets in Los Angeles County.  Signs also are appearing on north/south routes around the state as far north as just below the Oregon State Line. The Daily News and KCBS 2/KCAL 9 have inquired about the signs, and are expected to run stories today and tomorrow.  

Metro Bus Service Changes Start June 26

Media Relations issued a news release today noting that Metro is making service changes to improve the efficiency and effectiveness of bus service through better use of resources beginning Sunday, June 26, 2011. The service changes to a selected number of bus lines will help to optimize service levels to demand and will result in reducing wasteful and underutilized service. In nearly all cases where lines are set to be eliminated, they will be replaced by other Metro bus lines or by transit services within one-quarter mile of existing service.  The release notes that five weekday bus lines will be discoutinued (Lines 247, 335, 445, 634 and 902) and weekend service on five lines will be discontinued (Lines 485, 751, 757, 760 and 794). New Line 180 bus shuttle replaces Line 485 late night service and we will increase bus service on Lines 35, 60, 94, 205, 207, 251, 450X and the Metro Silver Line. These changes will provide better service quality over quantity, reduce duplication of services, provide better coordination with municipal and other transit operators, and better integrate rail and bus service.

Regional Connector Project

Media Relations has issued a news release announcing the upcoming community update meetings for the Regional Connector project June 21 through 30.  The meetings will present the designated Locally Preferred Alternative (LPA), and project refinements accomplished since October 2010.  A summary of the meetings follows:

· Tuesday, June 21, 2011; 11:30 a.m. – 1:00 p.m. Colburn School of Music,Olive Hall, 200 S.Grand Avenue, Los Angeles.

· Wednesday, June 29, 2011; 6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m., Japanese American National Museum, 369 E First St, Los Angeles. 

· Thursday, June 30, 2011; 6:30 p.m. – 8:00 p.m., Los Angeles Times, Community Room, 145 S Spring St, Los Angeles.



	

	








